  TOWN OF BROOKFIELD

Water Department

MEETING MINUTES
June 10, 2020 
Posted Meeting: The meeting of the Brookfield Water Department was called to order at 11:13 a.m. in the office of the Water Department. 

In Attendance: Donald Taft, Al Jones and Robert Barnes.
Superintendent: Dennis Clarke
Minutes taken by Administrative Assistant; Holly Chisholm
Balance Due
Water Commissioners reviewed all past due amounts from the spring billing of fy20. Holly stated that there is an unusual amount of outstanding balances still due at this time but possibly due to the bills going out at a later date. Commissioner’s stated that they would like to see a form of communication to all customers stating that if there is a hardship paying their bill to please contact the dept. for assistance. 
Budget
Mr. Taft submitted a draft letter to the Board for approval responding to the Finance Committee. The Finance Board has asked for all departments to cut the budgets by 5% but due to Mass General Laws the Water Dept. will see an increase in the budget due to sampling requirements. He also stated that the operating budget is funded by the water rates and not the tax payers. So voted. 
Warrant Article
Commissioners have agreed to pass on the transfer of the truck account until the Special Town Meeting in the fall.

Rates
Commissioners will pass over the discussion of an increase in water rates at a later meeting. 
Superintendent Report
DEP will not allow water trucks in our zone one. Dennis will be holding off on any changes at this time. 
05G-O2G-Dennis is still waiting on follow up from Dennis L. Haher Co. 
Adjourn

Commissioners have agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:55 a.m. The Water Department will post the next meeting for July 89, 2020.
